
 

 
 

D A N  J O H N S O N  

 
 
 
 
 
June 27, 2024     BCC Agenda Date/Item:_____________ 
 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 
Approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement between Clackamas County and the City of 
Oregon City for traffic signal maintenance and transportation engineering services. Total 

estimated fiscal revenue is $60,000 towards County Road Fund.  
No County General Funds are involved. 

 
Previous Board 

Action/Review 

This is an update to an agreement that has expired and was approved by the 

Board on March 5, 2020. 

Request for consent on June 25, 2024. 

Performance 

Clackamas 

1. Ensure safe, healthy and secure communities. 

 

Counsel Review Yes (4.24.24) Procurement Review No 

Contact Person Joseph Marek Contact Phone 503-742-4705 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: This IGA provides an update to the previous agreement between 
Clackamas County and Oregon City for traffic signal maintenance and traffic engineering 
services. The previous agreement expired and the City and County have collaborated to update 
the agreement. The agreement stipulates that the County will provide traffic signal maintenance 
for the City’s 26 traffic signals and 11 flashing beacons. The service provided will be billed by 
the County and reimbursed by the City for time and material costs.  The fiscal impact for the 
county is estimated to be $60,000. The duration of this agreement is ten years and the list of 
devices for the County to maintain can be updated annually or as needed. 
 

RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully recommends the Board approval of this IGA with the 

City of Oregon City. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Dan Johnson                                                             
Dan Johnson, Director Transportation & Development  
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